
Belfast City Council

Report to: Health & Environmental Services Committee

Subject: Naming of Streets 

Date: 5th November, 2008

Reporting Officer: Mr Donal Rogan, Building Control Manager, Ext 2460 

Contact Officer: Mr John Cassidy, Business Support Manager, Ext 2422

Relevant Background Information

The power for the Council to name streets is contained in Article 11 of the Local 
Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) (NI) Order 1995.

Key Issues

To consider the following applications for the naming of new streets in the City.

Proposed Name                Location                                    Applicant

Wolfhill Link                       Off Ligoniel Road, BT14           VWP Architects

Rosehead                          Off Ardilea Street, BT14           N& W Housing Ltd

Rosehead Drive                 Off Ardilea St, BT14                 N & W Housing Ltd

Flax Mews                          Off Flax Street, BT14               Flax Housing Ass’n Ltd
                
The application particulars are in order and the Royal Mail has no objections to the 
proposed names. The proposed new names are not contained in the Council’s Streets 
Register and do not duplicate existing approved street names in the City.  

Resource Implications

There are no Financial, Human Resources or Assets and other Implications in this 
report.



Recommendation

Based on the information presented, the Committee may either:

 Grant any or all of the applications, or

 Refuse any or all of the applications and request the applicant/s to submit 
another name for consideration.       


